NOTES OF THE OXHILL ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 9TH MAY 2017 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Parish Councillors:

Grenville Moore – Chairman

Derek Harbour– Vice Chairman

Sue Hunt, Stuart Whittaker, Duncan Harper – Parish Councillors

MATTERS RAISED

The Dumping of waste/ woodchip on local fields
It has been noted that there continues to be the dumping of materials including woodchip on fields along the track off the Whatcote Road. There has also a high volume of vehicles in this area thought to be increasing the quantity of the materials piled there. The Environment Officer for the West Midlands has been in contact with the Chairperson seeking information on this matter. The Chairperson will confirm details with members of the community and respond with the appropriate information.
There were no further matters raised.

Election 
Although Councillor Moore has stood as Chairperson for longer than the required term of office, he has been an exemplary Chairperson and it is considered that for continuity with the Leys Field development it would be beneficial for him to continue in this role. It is felt that his style has been beneficial in dealing with a difficult situation. Proposed by Sue Hunt and seconded by Duncan Harper. Councillor Moore accepted this proposal and so remains Chairperson. 

It was also felt that for continuity that Councillor Harbour also stay in role as Vice Chairperson Proposed by Sue Hunt and seconded by Duncan Harper. Councillor Harbour also accepted and continues in role.
Minutes of a meeting of Oxhill Parish Council held on Tuesday 9th May at 8.00pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting, chaired by Grenville Moore was attended by Councillors Duncan Harper, Derek Harbour and Sue Hunt, apologies were received from Stuart Whittaker. Two members of the public attended. Councillor John Fielding, Ward Member for Red Horse also attended
Minutes – Minutes of the previous meeting were read, agreed and signed.
Matters arising 
Plot 3 Green Lane

A presentation was given by Andy Murphy from Stansgate Homes and Pierre Detoit the architect which proposed the development of 2 ‘smaller’ homes on Plot 3 Green Lane. The proposed properties would have the same foot print as the single dwelling that has planning permission. The properties would have 4 or 4.5 bedrooms and would have a space of at least 1m on the existing boundary the existing property on Green Lane and plot 2 and would be detached. Although the Parish Council thought that the materials that were proposed would fit with the nature of other properties on the Green Lane, there was a question of whether the plot was of a sufficient size to accommodate 2 properties rather than one and to not look over crowded. The Parish Council also brought both the Parish Plan and the more recent Housing Needs Survey to the attention of Stansgate which clearly states that cheaper smaller homes are identified as being needed rather than larger more expensive homes that exclude locals. It was also pointed out that although Oxhill has been designated for 32 new homes currently the village is looking at a total of 35 which is exceeding the required amount. There was also concern raised about a further increase of traffic onto the narrow highway which already see significant amounts of traffic, this will be set to increase further as the already planned dwellings are built and inhabited. The Parish Council ask the developer to mark out the proposed properties and single access to see how they would fit into the plot and expressed their concerns about the proposal. 
Speeding radar- The cost of having an automated radar device monitoring the speed of vehicles passing through the village is £252.09 +VAT (as last quoted) for a single site. At the moment the Parish Council funds are committed, the Parish Council will look further into financing this and identify possible sites on the Whatcote Road and Green Lane. 
Footpath Bridge – The bridge on the footpath leading from the Church Orchard has been allocated a works number but no work has to date been carried out. Footpaths will be contacted again.

Planning – Permission has been approved: Felling a Birch Tree at Karibu Main Street. Permission has been refused for a dwelling on land adjacent to the Hollies, Rouse Lane.
Planning pending – Plot 2 Green Lane.
Finance

Insurance – A quote has been received from Zurich this is slightly less than last year and therefore it was proposed by Grenville Moore and Seconded by Sue Hunt that this be accepted.
Internal Audit – The Parish Council accounts have been internally audited by Mr McKail and will now be sent to the external auditors before being made public and being put on the website. A payment of £30 was made to Mr McKail for this service, proposed by Grenville Moore and seconded by Sue Hun

Email and website quarterly charge- A payment of £19.76 was made for this. Proposed by Duncan Harper and seconded by Derek Harbour.

Oxhill News – a payment of £385.20 was made for the printing of the Oxhill News from September to the end of March 2017. Proposed by Grenville Moore and Seconded by Duncan Harper.
Correspondence 
The Great Get Together – The Great Get Together will take place nationally over the weekend of 17th and 18th June in memory of Jo Cox who was murdered a year ago on 16th June. The Department for Communities and Local Government has a link for communities wishing to hold a street party or similar event found at: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/your-guide-to-organising-a-street-party and information for those wishing to host a Great Get Together event or to find out what is happening in their area can be found at www.greatgettogether.org.
Th
Any other Business 

Oxhill News– The Parish Council would like to draw the communities attention to the cost of printing the Oxhill News annually which is currently in the region of £600. This is a valuable resource for the village and contains information about what is happening in our community.
Dog Fouling – It has been noted that the dog fouling in the village has reduced significantly, however several incidences of ‘poo bags’ being left on grass verges or in the hedge have been noted. Please make sure that you take them home and that they are disposed of correctly. The Parish Council will look into the cost of providing bins in strategic places and emptying them.
Horton Hospital- Councillor John Fielding informed the Parish Council that there will be a Judicial review in October as it is believed that the consultation has not been carried out correctly. There will be changes to Stratford, Warwick and Coventry Hospitals to counteract the changes to services at the Horton with particular reference to maternity services.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00 pm. Date of the next meeting 11th July 8.00pm in the Village Hall.
Lis Stuart

Parish Clerk

